Recent news from Madagascar:   Improving breastfeeding practices at a large-scale through a community based communication approach
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The USAID supported LINKAGES Project, in collaboration with the Ministry of Health, John Snow International and other field partners, is addressing infant feeding problems in Madagascar with a large-scale behaviour change communication program that extends from the national to the community level. At the community level the three major strategies used include building capacity in interpersonal communication skills, supporting community mobilisation for infant feeding, as well as reinforcing key infant feeding messages through the mass media.  Since the program was initiated in early 2000 significant results have been achieved.  In program areas (covering a total population of over 3 million), exclusive breastfeeding rates for infants 0 to 5 months rose from a level of 46% at baseline to 83% two years later.  Likewise initiation of breastfeeding within one hour of birth rose from 34% at baseline to 69%.    

